
 
 
 
 
 

535 Conewago Creek Rd · Manchester, PA 17345 
Parish Office/Rectory: (717) 266-5286  

 
 
 
 
 
 

EMAIL: holyinfantparish@gmail.com DIOCESAN WEBSITE: www.hbgdiocese.org 
PARISH WEBSITE: www.holyinfantparish.com OFFICE HOURS: M-F 8:30 AM to 4 PM. 
   

JANUARY 1, 2017  ·  SOLEMNITY OF MARY, THE HOLY MOTHER OF GOD  
 

PASTORAL STAFF 
  

Rev. Mark E. Weiss 
Pastor 266-5286
 frmweiss@hbgdiocese.org 
 
Deacon Joseph Kramer  
Deacon 938-3423 
 jskramer.1@netzero.com 

~•~ 

Becky Papa 
Pastoral Assistant  266-5286 
 holyinfantparish@gmail.com 

~•~ 

Thérèse Sowa                             266-5286  
Financial Secretary/Bookkeeper    

HIsecretary@comcast.net 
~•~ 

Beverly Spangler 
Music Coordinator  891-8522 

                jilljayne67@gmail.com 
~•~ 

Mary Frances Bowman 
Youth Minister  903-6921 

mfbowman1005@yahoo.com 
~•~ 

Lorraine Beshore 
Sacramental Coordinator 938-3459 

lbeshore@epix.net 
 

MASSES 
 

SATURDAY: 5 PM    •    SUNDAY: 8 AM 
SUNDAY: 11 AM (10 AM Summer) 

WEEKDAYS:  Please refer to the times 
listed inside this bulletin 

~•~ National Mass times & Locations: (410) 676-6000 or www.masstimes.org  
Eucharistic Adoration: First Friday of 
every month after 7 PM Mass. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday, 4 PM to 4:40 PM or by appt. 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word:  
11 AM Mass. 

We Welcome All Newcomers and 
Visitors: Thank you for worshipping with us.  
To register as a parishioner, please call the 
Parish Office. 

FROM THE DESK OF FATHER WEISS: 

Dear Friends,  

        As we start this year of 2017, many of us look forward to how we can 
make this new year better than ever before.  Many will try to make new 
year resolutions.   Many like myself will not.   I choose not to make a new 
year's resolution because I do not feel that by the turning over of dates on 
a calendar I should try to make myself anew.   My thought process is I 
that I should try to live each day as better than the last even if it means 
that day is the last day of the calendar year. 

         As Christians, we know the journey.   Sometimes with every few 
steps forward it involves taking one step back.   Let's just make sure that 
with Jesus we are always making progress to become saintly people.   
Let us be mindful of those who may be in a position of life that is less 
fortunate than ourselves and also to walk with them in their journey.     
Together hand in hand we walk that journey leading us to Christ (and 
maybe also rooting for a Penn State victory over USC....lol). 

God bless, 

Fr. Weiss 

NEXT SUNDAY’S READINGS: (Jan. 8) Is 52:7-10; Heb 1:1-6; Jn 1:1-18

TO DECORATE THE ALTAR or shrines in Memory or Honor of a special 
person or event, please call the Parish Office, 266-5286. Many dates are 
available in 2016. The cost is $50 for 2 vases at the tabernacle. Flowers, in 
smaller vases, in front of the altar, cost $40.  

ADDICTIONS: If you or a family member is experiencing an addiction to 
drugs or alcohol and is seeking help, please call Deacon Joe 938-3423 or 
Nancy 384-6198. Use your first name only. 
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Choir and Cantor Rehearsals: Cantor and 
Choir Rehearsals Thursdays 6:30 PM and 7:30 
PM in the church.  Youth Choir, Tuesdays, 6:30 
PM in the church.  For more information, call 
Beverly Spangler at 891-8522. 
 
Koffee Klatch: During the Sundays of the 
Religious Education Program, a hot breakfast of 
waffles and pancakes is by donation. Other 
items are available on our $1 menu. Breakfast is 
served from 9 AM to 10 AM. 
 

Council of Catholic Women (CCW): All women 
of the parish are members of the CCW. 
Meetings on the 2nd Thursday of the month at 7 
PM, September through June. (EXCEPT FOR 
JANUARY)  Contact the Parish Office for more 
information. 
 
Knights of Columbus: Meet on the 4

th
 

Thursday of every month at 7:00 PM in the 
Social Hall.  For information, Lou Cedrone (891-
4734).  www.KofC10474.org 
 
Tithing Program: We have been a Tithing 
Parish since 1999. Our tithing proclaims God’s 
abundant blessing and deepens our spiritual 
commitment to share our gifts with Holy Infant 
Parish and other charities through sacrificial 
giving.  “The true purpose of tithing is to secure 
not the tithe, but the tither; not the gift, but the 
giver; not your money, but you… for God.” 
 
Lost and Found Items are on the coat rack in 
the vestibule. Please claim your item. If not, 
these items will be taken to Goodwill at the end 
of each month. 

RE NEWS: 

 
Jan 1: No RE/No Koffee Klatch  
Jan 8: RE (9:20AM) 
Jan 15: RE (9:20AM) 
Jan 22:  RE (9:20AM) 
Jan 29:  RE (9:20AM) 
 

 

Why join the Knights of Columbus?  Knights 

raise money to help feed the poor and needy of 

our community.  You could feed a family or 

maybe just a child.  Join today! 

PEANUT BUTTER AND 10X SUGAR! It’s that 

time again to start collecting 40oz jars of Jiff 

peanut butter and 2lb bags of confectioner’s 

(10x) sugar. Please place your donations in the 

room off the vestibule. Thank you! 

 

CAUTION IN KITCHEN USE - Please put all 
garbage and debris in kitchen trash cans 
and not into drains. Last week the kitchen 
sewer was plugged by noodles and coffee 
grounds. 
 

THIS WEEK  
Sun. Jan 1  New Year’s Day Masses (8AM & 11AM)  
Mon. Jan 2  Parish Office Closed  
Tues. Jan 3  K of C Bingo (5PM); Youth Choir (6:30PM)  
Wed. Jan 4  NO RCIA  
Thur Jan 5  Cantor Reh (6:30PM); Choir (7:30PM) 
Fri Jan 6  Mass w/ Eucharistic Devotions (7PM) 
 

  NEXT WEEKSun. Oct 30  Koffee Klatch(9AM); RE(9:20AM);  

  
Mon. Jan 9  Prayer Shawl (2PM); Social Justice (7PM)  
Tues. Jan 10  K of C Bingo (5PM); Youth Choir (6:30PM); Cancer 
   Suppport (7PM)  
Wed. Jan 11  Ch Cl (8AM); RCIA (7PM); Prayer Shawl (7PM)  
Thur Jan 12  Cantor Reh (6:30PM); Choir (7:30PM); NO CCW  

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: January 27, 2017, March for Life!  It has always 

been our  vision to live in a world where every human life is valued and protected. 

Join us in 2017 for the annual March for Life. We will have 25 seats available for 

parishioners and friends. $10 to reserve your seat. Please call the parish office if 

you are interested in going. 

2017 CANDY MAKING SCHEDULE: It is that time already to recruit help for our 

biggest parish fundraiser.  Our goal is to TOP $10,000! So let’s do this! Lot’s of 

help is needed to have a successful “candy making season”. Candy will be made 

on the following dates: Feb 3/4; Feb 17/18; Feb 24/25; Mar 3/4; Mar 10/11. On 

Fridays, the candy batter is weighed and shaped. On Saturday, the eggs are 

dipped and packaged. Please call the office to volunteer. These sessions are 

NOT a child supervised event. Children (grade 6 & older) wishing to help must 

have a parent with them in order to stay. 

OTHER NEWS 

Catholic Pilgrimage to the Holy Land: March 21 – 31, 2017, $3,749.00 per 

person including air from Harrisburg, Breakfast, Lunch & Dinner Daily. Holy Mass 

daily celebrated at the Holy Sites. For a Flyer or more detailed information please 

call Cathie or Mike Milano at 1-800-773-2660. 

OPEN HOUSE: York Catholic's Annual Open House and Science Fair will be held 

on Sunday, January 8, from 12-2PM.  To learn more, contact Mrs. Heather 

Hoffman, Director of Admissions and Enrollment Management, at 717-846-8871 

x220.  The Snow Date is January 15 from 12-2 PM. 

YOUTH LEAGUE NIGHT:  Boys’ basketball players and cheerleaders competing 

in youth leagues throughout York County are invited to Youth League Night at YC 

when the York Catholic boys take on Biglerville, Friday, January 6.  The JV game 

starts at 6 PM followed by the Varsity game.  Youth league players will participate 

in the pre-game prayer and huddle, sit behind the bench for the game, and 

become part of the welcome tunnel before the game and at halftime. Wear your 

uniform shirt for free admittance to the games.  Girls youth league basketball 

players are welcome to join the girls’ team on Friday, January 20, vs. Bermudian 

Springs at the same times as noted above. 

ANNUAL SANCTITY OF LIFE MASS:  All are welcome to join us for this special 

celebration of the mass at St. Joseph’s Catholic Church, Lancaster on Monday, 

January 23 at 7pm.  The Most Reverend Edward C. Malesic, Bishop of 

Greensburg, will be the Principal Celebrant and Homilist.  Parking is available with 

shuttle service.  Contact Gerry Ganse 717-577-2735 or Gerry.ganse@gmail.com 

to receive a parking map. 
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